
Issue Date  31 July 2025

Important Dates

Auskick Clinic R-2 -
3.15-4pm
Monday 4 August 2025

SACPSSA Cross
Country Carnival -
Yrs 3-6
Wednesday 6 August 2025

Sacramental Poster
Making Session
Wednesday 6 August 2025

Year 2 Assembly -
9am
Thursday 7 August 2025

Mary MacKillop
Feast Day
Friday 8 August 2025

Auskick Clinic R-2 -
3.15-4pm
Monday 11 August 2025

School Advisory
Board Meeting
6.30pm
Wednesday 13 August 2025

The Assumption
Whole School Mass
9.30am
Friday 15 August 2025

Holy Communion &
Confirmation -
10am
Sunday 17 August 2025

Auskick Clinic R-2 -
3.15-4pm
Monday 18 August 2025

Principal's Tour
9.30am
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Wednesday 20 August 2025

Book Week
Performance for R-4
Thursday 21 August 2025

Book Week Parade
9am
Friday 22 August 2025

Auskick Clinic R-2 -
3.15-4pm
Monday 25 August 2025

School Photo Day
Friday 29 August 2025

From the Leadership Team
Dear Families,

Welcome to Term 3!

We hope you had a restful and refreshing break. As we begin the new term, we’re thrilled to welcome 24 new Reception children and

their families to our school community. We’re also excited to introduce our newest staff members: Matt Min, Toby Plate, and Monique

Saywell. We look forward to a wonderful term of learning, growth, and connection.

Earlier this week, families received a flyer from the West Torrens City Council titled “School Safety for Students.” This resource offers

clear guidance on safe driving, parking, and pedestrian behaviours in and around school zones. We encourage all families to take a

moment to read through the flyer and, most importantly, support our school community by prioritising the safety of every student. Please

see further information below.

Kiss and Drop Zone Reminder

We kindly ask all parents and caregivers to avoid parking in the designated Kiss and Drop Zone. This area is intended for quick drop-

offs only, to ensure smooth traffic flow and maintain safety for all students. Parking in this zone can create congestion and pose risks

during busy school hours. Your cooperation helps keep our school community safe and efficient.

Live Learn Lead Survey

The school is once again conducting the Living Leading Learning Surveys to examine the understanding of the vision and extent to which

CESA’s Living Learning Leading Framework is taking place in schools: staff, student and family perceptions.    

 Data from the surveys will assist the school to develop plans for improvement.   
  
You can access the Parent and Caregiver survey at the following link: 

www.NSIPartnerships.com.au & use Code – SJTBLLLP in the Start Questionnaire field.

Alternatively, you can use the QR Code below:

Best Wishes

The Leadership Team

2 / 27

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nsipartnerships.com.au%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckmcbride%40stjohnpl.catholic.edu.au%7Cf66d292ae1744e244f5308dcba8bcac4%7C8f90385924d944b7b0ef177a8b37a98d%7C0%7C0%7C638590356844239618%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=dO%2BJhGAjMPXisphVof%2B7FnQDo9N1HFYiGbiDXxHljdE%3D&reserved=0


Staff Profile - Matthew Min

It has been wonderful to meet so many families in my first 2 weeks in the St John’s community. I’ve been impressed by the kindness and dedication that I see

throughout the school community. From the enthusiasm displayed by students when I have met them in classrooms and out at play, to the collaborative spirit

shown by all staff in their mission to provide meaningful learning opportunities for all learners. It’s clear that St John’s is a place where learning thrives! Thank

you for welcoming me so warmly into the community. I look forward to getting to know more of you as the year continues and am excited to be part of and

contribute to the great work that is happening here every day.

 

Name Matt Min

Role at St Johns & Years of Service Deputy Principal – 1  Year at St John’s!

Favourite Colour Orange or Purple

Favourite Food Steak and Vegetables or Spaghetti Bolognese

st
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Sporting Team you support Carlton Blues (unfortunately!)

Hobbies & Interests
Walking my chocolate labrador Daisy, playing and watching footy,

exercising, water skiing, and spending time with friends and family.

Primary School you attended St Francis Xavier Catholic School – Wynn Vale

High School you attended Gleeson College – Golden Grove

Pets Daisy the chocolate labrador

3 Words to describe yourself Funny, outgoing and positive

Best advice you have been given
Not directly given to me but the some advice that inspires me is from

Mary Mackillop – “We must teach more by example than by word”

Favourite holiday spot Family holiday house at Punyelroo on the Murray River

Favourite Season Spring

2028 Sibling Enrolments are now due

Do you have a child or sibling due to start in 2028 Term 1 or Term 3?  If so, it is now time to submit your enrolment form.  Forms can be

collected at the front office or you can download a form here. 

Sibling enrolments for 2027 Terms 1 and 3 are now URGENTLY OVERDUE.

If you have not yet submitted an enrolment form please contact the Enrolment Officer on 8218 3300.

If you have any questions, please contact our Front Office on 8218 3300.
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Congratulations Mr & Mrs Roussos

We would like to congratulate Sylvia (Staff) and Stefan Roussos for the safe arrival of baby Sofia.

 

Finance News
School fee statements were posted out late this week to those who have a balance. Thank you to the many people who have paid in full,

set up regular payment plans or paid the instalments for Terms 1 & 2.  If you have not yet made your instalment for Term 2, please do so

ASAP, a friendly reminder will be on your statement.

Statements are posted out each term, so those with payment plans can see the payments allocated to your account and as a reminder

that the current terms instalment is due soon.

Welcome to the Mid-Year receptions, we hope you are settling into school life well.  You will not receive a statement this year as part of a

CESA wide initiative where by mid year receptions will not be charged school fees for their first 2 terms.  You will receive your first

statement in 2026.

Online School Card applications for low income families have now been processed and applied to all approved accounts.  If you still need

to apply please do so now via the link below or come in and see me as it only takes a few minutes.

To be eligible for the lower income fee, you need to apply & qualify as a low-income family via the SA Government School Card Scheme

each year.  This is determined by your family's gross 2023-24 income and is set by the State Government.  Your family's gross income

needs to be below $74,189 for a family with one school aged child (the limit will vary depending on how many dependent children you

have increasing by $1,426 per additional child).

Form A (Income Assessment)

https://online.forms.sa.edu.au/content/forms/af/public/application-for-school-card.html

Form B (hardship, change of circumstances or self-employed)
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https://online.forms.sa.edu.au/content/forms/af/public/form-b-hardship-or-circumstance-or-self-employed.html

If accepted, this will allow us to reduce your tuition fees, so please apply and let me know you have done so ASAP. 

As always if you have any queries or if you are having trouble making payments please email me on accounts@stjohnpl.catholic.edu.au,

phone me on 8218 3304 or come in and see me Monday to Friday 8.00am to 4.00pm.

Jodie Veldhoen

Finance Officer

In Sympathy

 

Our prayers are with those who have recently lost loved ones.

May God keep them close.

 

To the family of Amanda Razon (Staff) for her Grandmother, Corazon Juanta.

 

 

"Eternal Rest grant unto her O'Lord,

and let perpetual light shine upon her.

May she Rest In Peace."

From the Sport Coordinator

Dear St John’s Community,
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It’s wonderful to be back, feeling refreshed and ready to go for all things Sport in Term 3. I hope everyone enjoyed their mid-year break

and got some time to relax, slow things down and enjoy time together with those that mean the most to you. Although initially in Week 1

the weather wasn’t too kind, Week 2 has certainly proved to be better. We have also well and truly passed the halfway point of winter, so

things are already looking better. In today’s newsletter piece, we touch on the upcoming SACPSSA Cross Country, hear about our future

Auskick superstars and find out which student has represented Australia in his chosen sport in the USA.

Behind the scenes we have been busily preparing for the SACPSSA Cross Country Carnival that will take place on Wednesday 6  of

August at East Parklands. SJBCS will take a squad of 77 students who will compete in the 2km event in both their year levels and

divisions. I have been proud of the consistent 25 runners who have continuously showed up each week for our ‘Run Club’. These

students have shown great maturity and are serious about improving their running capacity. Well done to each and every one of the ‘Run

Club’ team members, you’re all improving and enjoying the process. I’m positive that this hard work will assist you on the day and prove

to be a factor in your results.

This week we launched our NAB AFL Auskick R-2 clinics here at school and wasn’t this a huge hit for everyone involved. The SANFL

Game Development Team could not believe the constant registrations that filled up their system. As a school we had 68 of our Reception

to Year 2 students nominate for this 6-week clinic. The SANFL Team have informed me that this is certainly one of the largest groups

they have catered for. Well done to all of our wonderful parents for giving your future superstars the best start possible in learning the

fundamentals of the game. I was very pleased to see so many parents getting involved during the clinic and even honing some of your

skills along the way. All of the students had smiles on their faces and the oval space was filled with great energy.

Baseball is the chosen sport and Angus Deer (5G) is the student who was the fortunate one to be chosen as one of the players to

represent Australia in the USA. What a remarkable headline, but more importantly what an amazing achievement for a quietly spoken,

yet fiercely competitive Year 5 SJBCS student. I know Angus takes his sport very seriously and trains hard, so he is a very worthy

recipient of this wonderful opportunity. Angus was selected amongst all other students in Australia to represent his team ‘Legacy

Australia’ in a week-long U12 Tournament called the San Diego World Series. Whilst over there Angus very much held his own in the

team and was thankful for the opportunity to represent Australia overseas. A highlight was getting the chance to hold the Australian flag

for a lap around Petco Park at a Padres game on the 4  of July weekend. Congratulations Angus, we at SJBCS are very proud of your

achievements and look forward to seeing where your love of Baseball takes you.

 

th
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I know many students have been working extremely hard to complete their ‘Premiers Be Active’ challenge. Once completed can you

please have your child return them to me in my office. If all brochures could be returned to me by Monday 18  August (Week 5), that will

give me sufficient time to upload all student information online. New Mid-Year Reception parents, your child is encouraged to just

complete a 4-week block.

Stay warm everyone and keep enjoying your chosen Sports.

Yours in sport

Sam Putland

SPORTS COORDINATOR

From the Chaplain

Hello St John’s Community,

I’m Monique and am thrilled to be in the role of chaplain in your school community. Thank you for the warm welcome. I work from a

space of hope and kindness, and I am passionate about seeing students flourish in all who they are and all that they do. I look forward to

supporting the emotional and spiritual growth of your child/ren and your family in your schooling journey.  I am on site at St John’s on

Thursdays and can be contacted through school email on monique.saywell@stjohnpl.catholic.edu.au. Please come and say hello if you

see me in the playground. In all things kindness.

Monique Saywell

Chaplain

NCCD Collection Notice
Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD).

th
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The NCCD process requires schools to identify information already available in the school about supports provided to students with

disability. These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for Education

2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes:

• year of schooling

• category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional

• level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, supplementary, substantial or extensive.

This information assists schools to:

• formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools

• consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools

• develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve educational outcomes for students with

disability.

For further information, please find attached letter here.

Census Data Collection
The Australian Government Department of Education (the department) would like to advise all staff, parents, guardians and students

(where applicable) that it will collect certain information about your school, its staff and student body as part of the non-government

schools census collection (the census).

Please find further information here.
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Catholic Schools Open Week 4th - 10th August

Catholic Schools Open Week is next week!

Enter in the draw to win a family pass to Monarto Zoo thanks to our friends at oOh! Media.

All you need to do is post a photo of your child/children with any of the oOh! Media Catholic Schools Open Week outdoor advertising (bus

shelters, shopping centre panels or billboards) to Facebook and use the hashtag #CatholicSchoolsOpenWeek to be in the draw to win!

Please be sure to be safe when taking these photos.

The lucky winner will be chosen via random draw on Monday August 11 at 12pm. Make sure your post is set to public so that it can be

seen.

Please be safe when taking photos in locations close to roads. The competition is not sponsored, endorsed, administered by, or

associated with Facebook in any way.

School Safety For Students
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The City of West Torrens have updated the School Safety Pamphlet.

Please find below a copy of the pamphlet.  A hard copy has gone home earlier in the week.

The Flyer can be downloaded online on Council's website here or watch video here.

     

Playgroup News

We’ve been having lots of fun together at our playgroup this term! It’s been wonderful to see our older friends enjoying craft activities with

the children and sharing stories and laughter. This special time continues to strengthen connections within our community.

Please note, there will be no playgroup on Friday, 22nd August, 29th August or 5th September.

If you know of an older person within your family or community looking for something engaging and rewarding to do on Friday morning,

please let them know to join us in to the hall on a Friday morning during the school term, between 9am and 11am. We would love for

them to join our intergenerational program.

Karina Overall

Playgroup Coordinator

 

 

From the Library

11 / 27

https://www.westtorrens.sa.gov.au/Services/Parking-in-West-Torrens/Parking-controls-and-zones/Traffic-and-parking-near-schools
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gAqLvblpF4k


Scholastic Book Club

The Scholastic Book Club flyers Issue 5 2025 went home last week.

Please be reminded that all orders need to be in by Wednesday, 6th August 2025.  

Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC)

All students doing the challenge must complete their lists and give them to the library by Friday of Week 6 - 29  August.

Please encourage your students to work towards completing the challenge. The book lists are available to assist with books to choose for

the PRC at https://premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/book-list/

 

Maria French

Library

Parents & Friends

 

Father's Day Stall - 3rd & 4th September

Commemorative Tea Towel Fundraiser

th
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Canteen News

All orders for both recess and lunch are to be ordered via our Qkr! app.   

Canteen orders close each canteen day (Monday, Wednesday & Friday) at 9.00am.

Healthy Canteen (Tuesday & Thursday) orders close on Mondays at 12pm.

Canteen Roster

Term 3

Thursday 31st July - Jo

Friday 1st August - Jo & Kate Piasente

Monday 4th August - Julie

Tuesday 5th August - Jo

Wednesday 6th August - Julie

Thursday 7th August - Jo

Friday 8th August - Jo & Jo Rowett

Monday 11th August - Julie

Tuesday 12th August - Jo

Wednesday 13th August - Julie

Thursday 14th August - Jo

Friday 15th August - Jo & Michelle Cook

Canteen Feedback

We would love your feedback regarding the canteen.

Is there anything that you would like to see on the menu that we may be able to consider adding on?

13 / 27



Please send your feedback to jfitzgerald@stjohnpl.catholic.edu.au

Julie Henschke & Jo Fitzgerald

School Photo Day

Camp Australia OSHC
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Volunteering at St Johns

St John the Baptist School provides a safe environment for all while valuing the partnership between school and home.

As a Catholic community, we welcome and value volunteers. To be able to volunteer, and/or attend at other times throughout the school

year, we ask that you hold a current Catholic Police Check (parents/caregivers attending excursions, reading in class, helping in class,

attending community events), a current Responding to Risks of Harm, Abuse and Neglect in Education and Care for Volunteers

certificate and have completed the volunteers application package.

A Catholic Police Check for volunteers is free for our current parents and caregivers. Application Forms are available in our school office.

This process ensures we maintain a child safe environment. To avoid disappointment, we encourage you to apply for a Catholic Police

Check through the school office as soon as possible.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at the school office on 8218 3300 or email Julia Roy on

jroy@stjohnpl.catholic.edu.au .

 

Bright Ideas

                                                

We value your insights and involvement in enhancing our school community.  Please share any suggestions or ideas you have regarding

school improvement.  Your input is crucial in creating a positive and effective learning environment for our students.

Insights may be discussed at future School Advisory Board meetings or you may be contacted personally for further follow up!

Please find link here for your suggestions.
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Community News

Plympton Parish
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Tram Grade Separation Project

      

 

AFL Superkick
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Fulham Community Centre Events

You're invited to a fun-filled Quiz Night at the Fulham Community Centre – all in support of creating a brand new study space for our

community!

� Saturday, 9 August

� 7:00 PM Start

� Fulham Community Centre – 19 Fitch Road, Fulham SA 5024

Get your fun on!

�� $100 for a table of 10

� $10 per individual (we’ll help place you in a team)

� Great prizes from local businesses!

� BYO drinks, nibbles and spare change!

This event will help us raise funds to create a brand new study space for our community – and your support makes a real difference!

We’d love to see you there for a night of fun, connection, and support for a great cause.

Thank you for being part of our community!
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Phantoms & Keswick Cricket Clubs - Cricket Blast

Retreat - Cast your Anxiety & Burdens onto the Lord
You’re invited to a Retreat: Cast Your Anxiety and Burdens onto the Lord Saturday 23rd August 9:15am - 3:30pm At Our Lady of the

Sacred Heart Church 420 Seaview Road Henley Beach

Speaker: Fr Josy Sebastian MSFS

Please bring your own lunch tea/coffee provided. Enquiries and bookings phone Pauline 0403002240 by 21st August Cost by Cash

Donation All Welcome

Enquires to  Pauline Cotton 0403002240

Disclaimer
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The links and information that are being provided as a convenience and for informational purposes only.  They do not constitute an

endorsement or an approval by St John the Baptist Catholic School of any of the products, services or opinions of the corporation or

organisation or individual.  St John the Baptist Catholic School bears no responsibility for the accuracy legality or contact of the external

site or for that of subsequent links.  Contact the external site for answers to questions regarding its content.

Absences

If a student is absent from school due to illness, parents / caregivers are asked to contact the school office by 9.00am via:

Absentee Line 8218 3300 – available 24 hours a day to leave a message

SMS Messaging 0484 260 996

Birthdays
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Congratulations to those who celebrate their birthday in the coming weeks and over the school holidays!

July

31st Aug - Leo S (1M), Austin W (5F), Elliot W (5G) & Hartley Y (6W)

August

1st Aug - Ossin W (5F)

2nd Aug - Angus T (1M)

3rd Aug - James H (2A)

5th Aug - Hudson W (5G)

6th Aug - Matilda D (1R) & Tex M (4PC)

8th Aug - Austin V (2A)

9th Aug - Chloe T (REC K)

10th Aug - Elsie A (4G), Stella R (4PC) & Isabel T (REC P)
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11th Aug - Mila M (4PC), Harry T (4G) & Henry U (REC BR)

13th Aug - Max P (5G) & Oliver S (5F)

School Uniform

Our uniform is available for purchase from Brandmode, 83 Glen Osmond Road, Eastwood.  Ph - (08) 8357 0022

To purchase uniform online please click here.

To book an appointment please click here.

For further information on our Uniform Guidelines, please click here and for uniform booklet, please click here.

Instrumental Tutors
We currently offer the following instrumental tutoring:

Guitar & Ukelele

Tutor - Dido Durmanovic

Ph: 0407 719 836

Email: didodurmanovic@hotmail.com

Singing

Tutor - Lindi Jane

Ph: 0413 536 327

Email - snapskakaduclub@optusnet.com.au

Drums

Tutor - Shaun Doddy

Ph: 0417 806 993

Email: shaundoddy@rocketmail.com

Piano

Linh Doan

Ph: 0451 839 990

Email: khanhlinhpiano@gmail.com
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Acknowledgement

We acknowledge the Traditional Owners of the lands on which we live, learn and work.

We acknowledge the continued deep spiritual connection and relationship of Aboriginal peoples to this country and commit

to the ongoing journey of Reconciliation.

Artwork - Unknown artist

Camp Australia

To make a Your OSHC booking, you need to register with Camp Australia first.

Registration is free and can be done online, or with our smartphone app.

www.campaustralia.com.au 

Southern Cross Newsletter
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Click here to read the latest news from the Southern Cross News.

All Content Copyright 2025 ©
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